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A LETTER FROM THE HEAD TEACHER 

 

 
Dear Parents, 

 

Thank you for taking the time to read our prospectus. Making the decision about 

which school is the right one for your child can be difficult, but we hope that 

this prospectus will help you make that choice and give you a flavour of Great 

Alne and the learning opportunities that we provide here. 

 

You will find a warm and welcoming environment in our school, built on excellent 

relationships between adults and children. Our school is well resourced with 

spacious classrooms. We have splendid grounds where the children have plenty 

of space to learn and play. We have good links with the local community and 

enjoy tremendous support from our School Governors and Parents.   

 

We want your child’s time at our school to be happy, exciting and educational.  

We believe that learning should be fun and that by encouraging respect for 

each other and valuing the opportunities available, we all grow and learn 

together. We aim to encourage children in their strengths, whilst supporting 

them in embracing new challenges. 

 

We look forward to welcoming you to our school and working with you to ensure 

that all children leave us with a love of learning and that they are well on their 

way to becoming life- long learners. 

 

If you require any further information about the school or would like to visit us, 

please contact us and this can be arranged. 

 

 

 

 

 

Lesley E Hendrie 

Head Teacher 
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WELCOME FROM THE CHAIR OF GOVERNORS 
 

 

‘If your plan is for a year plant rice 

If your plan is for a decade plant a tree 

If your plan is for a life time educate a child’ 

Confucius 551-499 BC 

 

 

Great Alne School has the education of children at the heart of its philosophy. 

Its aim is to educate the whole child and provide its pupils with an excellent 

start in life and prepare them for secondary school.  Mrs Hendrie and her 

dedicated team of staff strive to enable all pupils to achieve their true 

academic potential through good, well planned lessons. In addition, they strive 

to provide the pupils with a high standard of personal and social education, 

which enables them to make the right choices. 

 

The school is very caring and provides a broad and balanced curriculum to meet 

the needs of all its pupils, from the high fliers to those with special educational 

needs.  The standard of reading and music are real strengths of the school with 

pupils achieving well above the national standard in reading and a high 

percentage of pupils taking a very active part in musical activities.  Great Alne 

School is a forward thinking school and through team work led by a dedicated 

Head Teacher they are continually working to raise standards. 

 

When I enter the school I am always impressed by the warm welcome you 

receive and the politeness of the pupils.  I recently asked some pupils about 

school life and one pupil summed up their thoughts about the school. 

 

‘I like this school, you learn lots of new things, and it’s fun’ 

 

Oscar Wilde once said that a school should be a place where the punishment 

should be not to attend. I think, for the majority of Great Alne pupils, that is 

very much the case and it is definitely a place that parents are proud to send 

their pupils. 

 

 

Lorraine Armstrong 

Chair of Governors  
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CONTACT DETAILS 
 

ADDRESS     Great Alne Primary School 

School Road 

Great Alne 

Alcester 

Warwickshire 

B49 6HQ 

 

TELEPHONE    O1789 488247 

 

WEBSITE ADDRESS   www.greatalneprimary.org 

 

E-MAIL ADDRESS   admin2024@we-learn.com 

 

HEAD TEACHER    Mrs Lesley Hendrie 

 

CHAIR OF GOVERNORS   Mrs Lorraine Armstrong 

 

SCHOOL SECRETARY   Mrs Vanessa Clarke 

 

WEBSITE INFORMATION 

www.greatalneprimary.org 

Our website contains valuable information about our school and is regularly 

updated.  It includes photographs of children’s work; a detailed outline of what 

each class will be studying, a list of current staff and governors, and a calendar 

of school and social events, plus much more. 

 

APPLYING FOR A PLACE 
If you wish to apply for a place at Great Alne you can do this via the 

Warwickshire website at www.warwickshire.gov.uk/admissions.  Information 

about year group vacancies can be obtained via the school office. Visits to the 

school are always welcome. 

 
 

http://www.greatalneprimary.org/
mailto:admin2024@we-learn.com
http://www.greatalneprimary.org/
http://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/admissions
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AIMS OF THE SCHOOL 
 

 

Our Vision 

We continue to maintain a community of mutual respect and care for each other. 

 

Our Aims 

We aim to consistently excel in teaching and learning. 

We aim to meet the individual learning needs of all our pupils. 

We aim for all our pupils to realise their potential, in all areas and at all levels. 

We aim to celebrate all achievement, whether of teams, individuals or as a 

school. 

We aim to create an exciting indoor and outdoor environment which stimulates 

and supports our pupils’ growth, skills and interests. 

We aim to take account of the views of our children, parents and staff and to 

communicate effectively with our school and local communities. 

 

Equality Statement 

1. All learners are of equal value. 

2. We recognise, welcome and respect diversity. 

3. We foster positive attitudes and relationships and a shared sense of 

belonging. 

4. We observe good equalities practice, including staff recruitment, 

retention and development. 

5. We aim to reduce and remove existing inequalities and barriers. 

6. We consult and involve widely. 

7. We strive to ensure that society will benefit. 
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ETHOS AND VALUES 
 

 

We place a strong emphasis on valuing pupils’ ideas, through listening to others 

and learning to respect different viewpoints. Children are asked for their 

opinions, to help make decisions about real issues and to contribute to decisions 

which directly affect them. 

 

We have a “School Council” which comprises democratically elected pupil 

representatives from each class.  It meets regularly to discuss ways in which 

aspects of school life can be improved, and makes a significant contribution to 

the general well-being and personal development of all pupils. 

 

Ofsted inspected the school in November 2013, and graded it 'Good'. 

  

In the inspection report, they commented: 

"Pupils’ good behaviour and attitudes to learning contribute to the strong sense of community 

in the school." 

"Parents and carers are very pleased with the school and the progress their children are 

making." 

"Pupils’ health and well-being are enhanced by their participation in the good range of sports 

activities, including swimming that the school offers." 

"the good behaviour of the vast majority of pupils...contributes well to the school’s positive 

learning environment." 

"Pupils are friendly and care for each other well. Pupils from all backgrounds get on well with 

each other." 

"Partnerships with parents and carers are particularly good. Those spoken to during the 

inspection said that they are very satisfied with the quality of education that the school 

provides." 

"Pupils’ social, moral, spiritual and cultural development is promoted well through assemblies, 

where pupils sing harmoniously together, and through music, art and sport, which feature 

strongly in the curriculum 
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CHILDREN 
 

We are a small rural school catering for children from age five to eleven. 

Children are taught in four classes. 

 

STAFF 
 

Mrs Lesley Hendrie  Head Teacher 

 

Mrs Rachel West      Reception  Foundation Stage 

Mrs Dani Grey 

       

 

Mrs Abigail Cole  

Buchanan                    Year 1/ Year 2 Key Stage 1 

 

Mrs Hendrie 

Miss Blunn                      Year 3/ Year 4        Key Stage 2 

 

Mrs Brereton 

Mrs Banks                 Year 5/ Year 6 Key Stage 2 

   

In addition, Mrs Rebecca Clews works in school one day a week to cover PPA 

time (Planning, Preparation and Assessment).  Mrs Hendrie teaches Art and 

Design, RE and PSHE to Y3/4.  We also have Mr Coleman as our bought in PE 

specialist for one day a week. 

Our Teaching Assistants are Mrs Jo Dunbar and Mrs Judith Dyer 

 

Our Administrator / Secretary is Mrs Clarke 

Our Mid-day Supervisors are Mrs Sheila Hobday, Mrs Lita Major and Mrs 

Ricketts. 

 

Our School Caretaker is Mrs Gail Beach. 
  



8 

 

 

HISTORY 
 

Location 
 

Great Alne School is located on the edge of the village, seven miles from 

Stratford upon Avon and within walking distance to the town of Alcester.  The 

majority of pupils live in Great Alne, Alcester and the surrounding villages. 

 

The School’s Origins 
 

The school was founded by Richard Seymour in 1836 and was originally housed in 

Great Alne Church, the room now used as the vestry. The new school was built, 

on its current site, in 1965. This year, 2015 is the 50th anniversary of the move 

to the current building. 

 

 

Great Alne School Today 
 

Great Alne Primary is a small village school 

with around 90 pupils. There are 

four classrooms plus an ICT suite, 

library, music room, hall, office area, 

outdoor teaching area, vegetable garden, 

playground and playing fields. 

 

Being a small, rural school it boasts close 

links with local community groups, such as 

the Round Table, Women’s Institute and 

the Parish Church. 

 

Type of School 
 

We are a community primary school linked directly to the Warwickshire Local 

Authority with a delegated annual budget. 
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OUR SCHOOL DAY 
 

Children arrive at school between 8.40 and 8.55 am. Children come directly to 

classrooms as soon as they arrive.  
 

Morning Session 
Infants (Foundation and KS1)   8.55 am – 12.00 noon 

 

Juniors (KS2)     8.55 am – 12.10 pm 

 

Break      10.20 am – 10.35 am 

 

Afternoon Session 

 
Infants (Foundation and KS1)   1.05 pm – 3.15 pm 

 

Juniors (KS2)     1.00 pm – 3.15 pm 

 

Break  Infants    2.35 pm – 2.50 pm 

Juniors    2.35 pm – 2.50 pm (Thursday & Friday) 

 

Collection Arrangements 

 
The gate is opened at 3.15pm for parents to come into the playground to collect 

children.  Parents are asked to wait outside the classrooms where the children 

will be released to them by their teacher.  The younger children will only be 

released to a known parent or carer. 

 

Parking 

 
Parents arriving by car may, by kind permission of the owners, park in the Huff 

Cap car park or the Memorial Hall car park and walk the short distance to 

school.  We ask all parents to park carefully and courteously when using these 

facilities.  Parking in the school ground is limited and reserved for staff only. 

For the safety of all children, parents may not drop off or park in the school 

ground at anytime during the school day.  
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CURRICULUM POLICY 

We are required to teach the Core Subjects of English, Mathematics and 

Science, and the Foundation Subjects of History, Geography, Art and Design,  

Design Technology,  Music,  Computing, Languages (French) and Physical 

Education (PE). Religious Education (RE) is also statutory. 

We believe that the delivery of the curriculum will always be more successful 

when children, staff, parents and governors work together. 

 

 

 
 

 

    

Dressed as a Roman at Alcester 
Museum 

Designing and testing ‘Healthy Sandwiches’ in 
Design Technology 
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Music 

 
Great Alne School has a strong musical tradition; children are encouraged to 
develop a love of music and regard it as being fun. There are many 
opportunities for music making and children perform regularly in informal 
concerts and assemblies. 

The school has links with the county music service, which come in and teach a 
variety of instruments. The school has a recorder club and also participates in 
musical events such as the chamber music festival and Young Voices at the NEC. 
We perform two musical productions during the year and the school is 
fortunate to have on its staffing team a specialist music teacher who teaches 
music throughout the school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Joseph and Pharaoh from our production of 

‘Joseph’ 
 
 

 
 

Singing at the annual Christmas 
Concert 
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Extra-Curricular Activities 

During the school year we offer a variety of clubs, such as Art, ICT, Craft, 
Cross Stitch, Patchwork, French, Choir, Cookery, Football, Netball, Athletics and 
Rounders. We are always looking for new ideas to enhance children's learning 
opportunities, and we welcome parents who wish to help in clubs. Each year our 
oldest children have a residential visit at PGL Ross on Wye. 

 
 
  

 

Scaling the heights  
PGL 

 
Canoeing 

 

‘Heart of the Forest’ 
Falconry display 

 

Making a new friend 
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THE FOUNDATION STAGE 
 

Children in the Reception year (the last year of the Foundation Stage) follow 

the Foundation Stage curriculum. 

There are seven areas of learning and development that must shape educational 

programmes in early years’ settings. All areas of learning and development are 

important and inter-connected. Three areas are particularly crucial for 

igniting children's curiosity and enthusiasm for learning, and for building their 

capacity to learn, form relationships and thrive. These three areas, the prime 

areas, are: communication and language; 

• physical development; and 

• personal, social and emotional development. 

Children are also supported in four specific areas, through which the three 

prime areas are strengthened and applied. The specific areas are: 

• literacy; 

• mathematics; 

• understanding the world 

• expressive arts and design.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

Testing porridge for the Three Bears 
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Outdoor Learning 

Over the last two years we have developed our Outdoor Learning provision using 

a designated site in the school grounds. Children are engaged and excited by 

the opportunity to learn new skills in the outdoor environment. Alcester Studio 

Nursery has supported us in developing this provision with the help of an 

experienced Forest School leader. Foundation Stage pupils have weekly sessions 

in our own wildlife area.  
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SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS (SEN) 

 

We monitor the progress and achievement of all our pupils very carefully.  

Where children may need extra help, they are referred in the first instance 

to Mrs Hendrie as our Special Needs Coordinator. 

We are able to access outside specialists to help us put together specific 

Interventions to meet the pupils' needs. We always fully involve parents and 

children in setting these targets and reviewing their progress. If the LEA 

agrees that a child needs additional specialist support, then a statement of 

SEN may be drawn up in consultation with parents. Parents are welcome to see a 

copy of the school's SEN policy, available from Mrs Clarke, the school 

Secretary. We have wheelchair access to all classrooms and a disabled toilet. 

Children with exceptional skills or talents may be placed on our Gifted and 

Talented register, and provision made to address their needs. This could include 

differentiated work in the classrooms, opportunities outside school and 

specialist input. 

See website for more about SEN. 

COLLECTIVE WORSHIP 

In addition to our daily assemblies, we have a weekly Celebration Assembly 

when children come to the front and talk about their achievements.  These 

might include swimming and music exam certificates, gymnastic medals and 

horse-riding trophies. We also celebrate any events in which our school sports 

teams have participated, regardless of their success! 

Parents are invited to our Sharing Assembly, which is held once a half term on 

Friday afternoon at 2.30pm. Children from each class talk about some aspect 

of their work and hold up pictures and models or perform some drama to 

illustrate their learning.  
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HEALTHY EATING, SNACKS AND LUNCHTIME 

Healthy eating is encouraged at all times and is reinforced in many areas of the 
curriculum. Water fountains are situated around the school and children may 
bring in bottles of water to drink in class throughout the day. As we presently 
have children in school with nut allergies, the school operate a 'no nut' policy. 

Snacks 

Free fruit is provided for foundation stage and KS1 children. Other children are 
encouraged to bring a snack for eating at morning break. This should be a 
healthy choice such as a piece of fresh fruit, carrot sticks or raisins. Mid morn-
ing snacks should not consist of chocolate or crisps and anything containing nuts. 
Milk is available at morning break, provided free for all children until their fifth 
birthday and purchasable, at a subsidised rate for older children. 

Lunch Time 

A choice of hot meal is provided everyday which always includes a vegetarian 
option. Other dietary requirements can be catered for on request. Alternatively, 
children may bring a pack lunch which should provide a healthy balanced meal. 
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AFTER SCHOOL CARE 

We provide after school care until 5.30pm Monday-Friday. This facility is run by 
the teaching assistants and children can participate in a range of activities. A 
snack is provided. Further information is available in the office. 

 
  

 
 

 

 

 

Snack time 
Fun  with clay 

Drawing 

Playing games together 

Lego modelling 
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SCHOOL UNIFORM 

 

 

Boys 
White shirt 
School tie - optional during summer term 
* Maroon school v-neck jumper (Sweatshirts are not permitted)  
Grey shorts or trousers  
Grey or black socks Black  
School shoes (not trainers) 

 

Girls 
White blouse/shirt with school tie 
* Maroon school v-neck jumper or cardigan (sweatshirts are not 
permitted)  
Grey skirt, pinafore or trousers  
Pale-blue check Summer dress  
White or grey socks  
Grey tights  
Sensible, low-heeled black shoes 

 

PE (Uni-sex) 
*Pale blue school tee-shirt 
 Maroon shorts 
*Maroon or navy track suit 
 Black pumps (KS 1 and 2) 
 Trainers    (KS 2 only) 

 

Optional 
*School baseball cap 
*School legionnaire-style hat 
 
* Items embroidered with school logo are available from the School 
Uniform shop in Alcester. 
Ties and book-bags are available from the school office. 
Fleeces may be used for outerwear but are not to be worn in the classroom. 
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LINKS 

Pre-School 

We have close links with our local pre-school groups; children join us from 

Alcester, Studley, Redditch and Stratford. Several of these organisations 

also provide before and after-school care, offering good continuity of 

care for our children. Children are invited to come into school for a 

variety of activities before they start in September. 

Secondary Schools 

The school works closely with local secondary schools to ensure a smooth 

transition for pupils. Children living in the school's priority area typically go 

on to Alcester Grammar School, Alcester Academy or St Benedict's RC High 

School. Other schools in the South Warwickshire area include:- 

• Henley in Arden High School 

• Kineton High School 

• King Edward VI Grammar School, Stratford upon Avon 

• Shipston High School 

• Stratford upon Avon Girls Grammar 

• Stratford upon Avon High School 

• Studley High School 

Keeping you informed 

We maintain close links between home and school via regular newsletters and 

class updates. The school learning platform displays classroom work and 

activities as well as a calendar of events. The governors issue a biannual 

newsletter. 

The Friends association organise and publicise a variety of events 

throughout the year. Details are posted on the website. 
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Home School Agreement 
 

All families are asked to sign a Home School Agreement at the beginning of the school year. The 

agreement is signed by parents, pupils and the school. It sets out the school’s responsibilities 

towards the pupils, the responsibilities of the parents and what the school expects of pupils. 

 

THE PARENTS/GUARDIANS 

I/We will:   

 Ensure my child wears the correct uniform. 

 Make sure my child is at school every morning for 8.55 am. 

 Contact the school via phone or e-mail, by 9.30 am if my child is going to be absent from 

school. 

 Attend parents’ evenings to talk about my child’s progress. 

 Label my child’s belongings. 

 Support my child to complete all homework and read with them every day. 

 Make the school aware of any concerns or problems that might affect my child’s work or 

behaviour. 

THE SCHOOL 

We will: 

 Promote your child’s safety and happiness with a secure, safe and respectful 

environment. 

 Provide a balanced curriculum delivered in line with national requirements. 

 Recognise your child as an individual. 

 Keep you informed of your child’s progress. 

 Promote a partnership with parents by being approachable and welcoming. 

 Inform parents about activities taking place in school. 

THE PUPIL 

I shall: 

 Do my best at all times 

 Try to do the homework set for me. 

 Be polite, kind and respectful to other children and adults in school. 

 Take care of school equipment, buildings and surroundings. 

 Bring and take care of all equipment and kit I need. 

SIGNED     PARENTS 

               

              CHILD 
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‘Under the Education Act 2002 (Section 175 for maintained schools/Section 157 for 
academies/free/independent schools), schools must make arrangements to safeguard and 
promote the welfare of children.  Parents/carers should know that the law (Children Act 1989) 
ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜǎ ŀƭƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǘŀŦŦ ǘƻ Ǉŀǎǎ ƻƴ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƎƛǾŜǎ ǊƛǎŜ ǘƻ ŀ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǿŜƭŦŀǊŜΣ 
including risk from neglect, physical, emotional or sexual abuse.  Staff will seek, in general, to discuss 
any concerns with the parent/carer and, where possible, seek their consent to make a referral to 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ Social Care if that is considered necessary.  This will only be done where such discussion 
will not place the child at increased risk of significant harm.  The school will seek advice from 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ Social Care when they have reasonable cause to suspect a child may be suffering or likely 
to suffer significant harm.  Occasionally, concerns are passed on which are later found to be 
unfounded.  Parents/carers will appreciate that the ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 5ŜǎƛƎƴŀǘŜŘ {ŀŦŜƎǳŀǊŘƛƴƎ [ŜŀŘ ŎŀǊǊƛŜǎ 
out their responsibilities in accordance with the law and acts in the best ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘǎ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΦΩ 

 
 


